

**Minutes of the meeting held on 4<sup>th</sup> September 2017  
in Lamorna Village Hall at 7.30pm**

1.	Present	Councillors A Giles (Chairman), M Sagar-Fenton and J Jeffery. Also present was Mrs Alexis Male (clerk).
2.	Apologies	No apologies were received.
3.	Declarations of Interest	Councillors A Giles and M Sagar-Fenton declared an interest in Planning Application PA17/06772.
4.	Minutes	The minutes of the meeting held on 3 <sup>rd</sup> July 2017, were read and agreed to be a true and correct record.
5.	Public Speaking	No members of the public were present.
6.	Co-Option	No further suggestions of suitable people were made.
7.	Finance	The clerk reported a current account balance of £806.39, payments totalling £1440.00 having been agreed.
8.	Planning	<p>PA17/06772 - Mr Andrew Daintree - Roof extension with raised ridge height and Juliet balcony on the east elevation at Kemyell Lodge, Middle Kemyell, Lamorna. It was agreed to make comments about the proposed extension being a disproportionate increase in size and that it would raise the value of the property to a point that would make it inaccessible to local residents. Also, it was felt that the slate hanging was out of keeping with neighbouring properties. It was also agreed to point out that the majority of neighbouring properties had not been consulted.</p> <p>PA17/07768 – Mr John Whyte – Application for a Lawful Certificate of Existing Use as a Dwelling at The Haven, Lamorna. It was agreed not to raise any objections.</p> <p>No decisions had been received.</p>
9.	Footpaths and Highways	<p>It was discussed whether it would be prudent to seek other contractors for cutting the footpaths in future.</p> <p>A request had been received from Cornwall Council that the headland on Footpath No16 be cut at the expense of the Parish Council. This was agreed, and the clerk was asked to contact Alan Sunderland so that he could guide Gerald Babcock.</p> <p>Proposed Diversion of Part of Public Bridleway No19 – Councillor M Sagar-Fenton reported that this was just ratifying the status quo.</p>

		No further matters had been reported.
10.	Correspondence & Reports from Councillors	West Penwith Network Panel, Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> September 2017 – The agenda and notes would be sent out when they were available and any councillors who were able would attend.  Inspector Jean Phillips re the Introduction of Police Liaison Groups – Information about these groups which were to be set up by Inspector Jean Phillips’ successor, Inspector Nicholas Clarke. Councillor M Sagar-Fenton volunteered to be the representative for Paul Parish Council.
11.	Items for next meeting’s agenda	There were no additional items for the agenda.  There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.03pm.
12.	Next meeting	The next meeting would be on Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> November 2017.

Chairman .....

Date .....